
No to a Corbyn led government of
national disunity and unreliability

The UK has given its word to the international community that we are leaving
the EU. We have held numerous discussions with countries around the world
based on our new future. Now Mr Corbyn wants to delay our exit and create
confusion about what we might do. His own party remains riven between Remain
at all costs MPs and accept the verdict of the people MPs. Now the Leader of
the Opposition is showing he cannot reach out and attract the support of the
Lib Dems or Change UK for a No Confidence vote designed to put him in Downing
Street.

Parliament’s choice this September is simple. Does it at last  want to do the
right thing, honour the verdict of the referendum and allow us to leave the
EU on October 31 as the government plans?  Or does it have a narrow majority
of MPs who want to bring on an early election, going back to the people and
telling them this Parliament is not fit for purpose, can’t make up its mind
and needs to be thrown out? Were it to choose the latter it will be a
difficult task for all those Labour MPs who stood on a Manifesto of leaving
the EU to explain their about turn. It would mean any Conservative who had
helped bring about such an election was unlikely to run again as a
Conservative candidate. It means the near certain end to the Parliamentary
work of those MPs who defected from their original parties and are now in
Change UK in order to try to keep the UK in the EU.

This Parliament would go down in history as the worst ever if it opts to
disband this autumn. Only getting us out of the EU as the two main parties
promised in 2017 can now improve the reputation of this Parliament. This
Parliament may anyway have left it too late to try to hold an election before
we leave even if it could call one. Ironically only if the election is held
after we have left does Labour have more chance of winning a decent vote
share.
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